Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at Earls Croome Village Halll on Monday 4th July, 2016.

Apologies  Apologies were received from Penny Green and Margaret Herbert

Those Present  Philip Green, Charlotte Bloomfield, Jonathan Prior, Robin Tomkins, Mark Smith, Jeremy Owenson, Roger Sutton, Penny Griffiths and Bill Ball a parishioner.

Declarations of Interest  The chairman asked that members declare their interests if appropriate as the meeting progressed.

Minutes of the last Meeting   These were unanimously agreed and signed by the chairman.

Cemex – Sand & Gravel Extraction    We have received notification that this application has been approved by the County Council with no modifications.  Penny Griffiths asked if this would have any effect on the bridleway which goes down donkey lane and then past the Day House.   It is thought that this would be unaffected but we need to keep an eye on this situation.   One other footpath which runs along the river bank has been re-routed.
Highways  - Quay Lane  The clerk has written to Gerry Brienza about the passing bays which were not re-surfaced with a layer of hard-core and he has passed this matter to The Senior Highways Maintenance Engineer.

New Road Signs  These have now been erected along the A38.   Unfortunately we have received a complaint from Tom Goodwin that the one at the north end of the parish obscures his view when he is driving out of the gate of his field opposite the entrance to Hollybeds Farm.  The clerk will contact the C C and see if something can be done about it.
Footways   Roger said he had submitted details of the paths needing attention and it would seem that the budget will not cover all the paths. A review is taking place at the present time.

Parish Paths   Penny reported that she had recently met with Fiona Argyle concerning a path at Hemmingsfield Cottage which appears to have been in the wrong place for about 30 years.  They also looked at the flooding situation in Donkey Lane and this may be able to be solved by laying some hard-core.  When Malcolm returns from holiday we will consult with him and try to find a solution to this problem.

Commons

Marsh Common   Roger has talked to Gerry Brienza about this situation but the C C are not prepared to do anything about the trees if they are more than 3 feet from the edge of the roadway.   We must look again at the trees and consider what is to be done. 

Dunstall Common  The clerk has spoken to Steve Coole and he will have the grass on Dunstall and Marsh Common again this year.  If he needs to hire a roller to roll the mole hills on Dunstall Common this will cost £60 and he will only pay £90 for the grass, but he will see if this is necessary.     Charlotte mentioned that we had discussed the original suggestion to have gates on the common at the last meeting and it was agreed that the clerk would again obtain some costings and speak to Steve Coole about this idea.

Smithmoor Common    Jonathan, Charlotte, Ann and Penny met at Smithmoor Common and looked at the posts Richard had replaced, which was a very good job.  The ditch along the right-hand side of the track to the common is full of water and it may be that the culvert is blocked.  The clerk has seen Richard and asked his to investigate this matter and if a new pipe is needed to let us have a quote for the work.
Planning
Traveller’s Site      The clerk wrote to the planners and reported that a large twin-unit caravan had been installed and we have been informed that  this will be inspected when the site is visited by the enforcement officer.   The travellers are required to submit a Site Development Scheme to the planning authority by 14th July, 2016.

Certificate of Lawfulness – Red Deer Farm 16/00785/CLE  After consultation with the members comments have been submitted to the planning authority objecting to this application.
Waste Transfer Site  This application has still not been considered by the C C.  It has now been delayed until the September meeting because comments have not been received from regulatory services regarding the noise assessment.   We submitted further comments at the beginning of June regarding the storage bins being now placed outside and the added effect this would have on the nearby residential properties.   When the previous plan to double the size of the building was given consent we were under the impression this was needed so that the whole operation could be contained  inside the building.
Phone Box – Defibrillator    Charlotte reported that the defibrillator has now been purchased with a donation of £400 from the British Heart Foundation.   The heated cabinet now needs to be purchased at a cost of £658.00  this is inclusive of V.A.T (£540) minus V A T.  A total of £551.00 has been raised and this will be paid into the Parish Council account.   The members unanimously agreed that a cheque for£658.00 should be written to cover the cost of the heated cabinet.  A parishioner has kindly agreed to get his company to do the electrical wiring to the standard required by BT, from their charitable fund.   Each household will need to  receive information regarding the access code and cards will need to be printed and distributed.   Roger said that he would be happy to cover the cost of this from his divisional fund, and Charlotte expressed her thanks to him.      There will be running costs attached to the defibrillator, two pads will need to be renewed after use  at £25 each and batteries which will last 4-7 years at £160.     It will also need to be checked weekly, and whilst Charlotte will be happy to do this in the main other volunteers will be needed.   Charlotte said she planned to do a rolling programme of training and this will be advertised on the village notice board.     When the installation is complete, and this could be within a month or so, it is planned to advertise this in the press and we will get in touch with the Malvern Gazette.
Queen’ Birthday Celebration    This was a very successful occasion enjoyed by everyone.   It was a well organised joint effort by  numerous people and the chairman thanked everyone who was involved and particularly Penny for instigating it and pulling it all together.

Hazeldene House   Roger reported that he had spoken to someone in Highways about the blocked drain on the A38 outside Nick Wright’s house and it would appear that something may now have been done.   The clerk will contact Nick  to find out if this has been resolved.
Cheques   2 cheques were written at the meeting:-

1. Malcolm Tomkins.  £144 (footpath) +  £198 Lengthsman      £342.00

2. Wel  Medical Ltd.                               Heated Cabinet.               £658.00

Planned Filling Station on A38      Mr Bill Ball a parishioner who had attended the meeting said that he wanted to make members aware of his plan to build a filling station on the A38.  He needed to get the support of surrounding villages.  He gave members plans of his proposals for their information.  He has not as yet submitted a planning application.
Speed Limit on A38    Mark said he had concerns about the 50.m.p.h. speed limit on the A38 which is in force from north of Earls Croome Garden Centre to past the Naunton Turn.   The villages of Kempsey and Severn Stoke  all have 30.m.p.h limits.   After a discussion it was agreed that we would start the ball rolling in an effort to reduce this.   We will first write to Safer Roads Partnership.
Traffic Congestion at A38 Junction at times of shows and festivals   Robin raised this matter that at the time of various shows at the Three Counties Showground and the Sunshine Festival in Upton serious congestion is caused at the A38 junction.   He wondered whether special constables could be used to direct the traffic.    Roger said that there is a police sergeant Roy Fullee at Malvern who has been very helpful in the past, and the clerk will contact him.

Noticeboard   The clerk said that the doors on the  noticeboard in the village have become rotten and now the lock is sticking.    It was agreed that we would ask Malcolm if there is anything he can do to it..
Date of the next meeting    This will take place on Tuesday 20th September, at 7.30.p.m. 
